
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 

Week of April 22, 2024 – April 28, 2024 

 

 

Total Calls for Service:  543 

 

Traffic Stops: 104 

 Citations Issued:  40 

  (including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 

 Warnings Issued: 72 

 Tags Seized:  0 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 106 

 (Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

Directed Area Patrols:  36 

 (Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 

Foot Patrols:  8 

School Walk-throughs:  6 

Vehicle Accidents:  12 

 Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow):   2 

 Non-Reportable:   7 

 Assisting other Departments:   3 

 

 

 

 

 

 



INCIDENTS 

 

4/23/24 – Bethlehem Pike/E Wissahickon Avenue – Officers conducted a traffic stop after observing a 

vehicle nearly strike a pole. After speaking with the female operator, Officers noticed signs of 

impairment. Subsequently, the Officers conducted Standardized Field Sobriety Tests which also indicated 

signs of impairment. The female operator was taken into custody under the suspicion of DUI. 

 

4/24/24 – 9800 block Germantown Pike – Officers were dispatched to the area along with Whitemarsh 

Police, Cheltenham Police, and the Philadelphia Police Department after receiving reports of shots fired 

in the area. Several Officers arrived on location and began checking the area for activity. Whitemarsh 

Police utilized their drones to survey the area as well.  Nothing of evidentiary value was located and 

Officers continued to canvass the area for further activity. 

 

4/24/24 – 9800 block Germantown Pike – Officers were dispatched to the area after receiving reports of 

a vehicle that was stolen overnight. Due to the delay of the report, Officers distributed the vehicle 

description to surrounding agencies and entered it into NCIC as stolen. 

 

4/24/24 – 1300 block Bethlehem Pike – Officers were notified at dispatched to a local bank for a 

reported robbery in progress. When Officers arrived on scene, the suspect had already fled, but were 

able to confirm reports that an attempted robbery occurred. This incident is currently under 

investigation by the Springfield Township Police Department Detective Division in collaboration with the 

Federal Bureau of Investigations. 

 

4/27/24 – W. Wissahickon Avenue/Rose Lane – While on patrol, Officers observed a male urinating on a 

vehicle after being seen behind the wheel. Officers contacted the male and detected signs of 

intoxication. Standardized Field Sobriety Tests were conducted, which showed signs of impairment. The 

male was ultimately taken into custody under the suspicion of DUI 


